
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ref: PAB/KBR  

18th June 2021         

Dear Parent / Carer, 

Today we have finalised and uploaded the GCSE grades for the class of 2021 (Year 11). On 

Monday, the class of 2022 take a significant step forward on their journey to achieve the best 

grades that they possibly can. As you are aware, we start the Year 10 mock exams on 

Monday, 21st June. The results of these assessment will remain confidential until September 

and will be shared with you at a success evening early in the academic year. 

Well done to the students who have revised during the last few weeks and attended the 

additional lessons after school. Your grade will have already increased. This weekend all 

students should be revising for these important assessments and should keep in mind that 

we have, for the current year 11, needed to use internal assessments as evidence to support 

Centre Assessed Grades as examinations have been cancelled. Along with the government, 

we hope that for our class of 2022 examinations will go ahead but please do keep in mind 

that there may be changes as we continue to experience waves of Covid19 cases.   

We have discussed the following with all students, please can you look at this and discuss 

with your child: 

• Attendance is really important. 

• Punctuality is vital – if you arrive late students will not be able to enter the exam hall 
and will need to sit the exam when it can be rearranged. 

• No communication allowed in the exam hall (this includes non verbal communication) 
– this will result in the exam being cancelled and a U grade being awarded. Students 
must face forward at all times. 

• No electronic devices are allowed in the exam hall (mobile phones, smart watches, 
ear pods, etc). 

• Watches must be removed from wrists and placed on desks in the exam hall – there 
will be two digital clocks on the wall.  

• Bags, coats and other belongings are not to be taken in to exam hall – they will be 
stored in the leisure centre reception area. 

• Pockets must be empty – mobile phones and smart watches can be handed in at the 
beginning and collected at the end of the exam. 

• Any drink bottles taken into the exam hall must have all labels removed  

• If you need to speak to a member of staff in the exam hall, you must raise your hand 
and wait for assistance.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

• Equipment must be in a clear pencil case or container – students need at least two 
black pens, a pencil, an eraser and a ruler. A calculator is also very important.   

• Masks need to be worn walking into the hall and out of the hall – students can 
remove masks once the exam has started if they feel uncomfortable.  

Exam seating plans have been shared with students today. Students will line up 

alphabetically before all exams and should know their seat row and column number before 

they enter the hall. 

 

Thanks in advance with your support with this. Students who do well in their mocks will do 

well next year. 

Any queries please email me directly.  

I hope that you have a good weekend and that all students in Year 10 have a very 

productive weekend.  

Yours sincerely, 

 

 
Mr P Abram  
Head of School  


